
 

 

THE VIEW FROM EASINGTON PRIMARY ACADEMY                  
As the summer term ends, I am saying a sad goodbye to Easington. I 

have enjoyed the last two years more than I can possibly say. I was born 

in Birmingham, trained in Scarborough and worked in Hull for most of my 

career, and knew little about Easington. But as soon as I drove into the 

village I felt that I had come home. I have had the best time ever  

working with amazing children and families, and the most dedicated 

group of staff. The Diocese of York have supported me and the school, 

as have the brilliant Ebor team and hub of schools, but it is the  local 

community that has really made the difference.  I have very little space 

in which to thank everyone, so if I have not named you personally, please 

do not be offended. You should already know that I think you are     

wonderful!  I would like to thank in particular: The Easington Friends of 

school, most notably Kathryn Rogers and Kerry Fletcher for their     

unswerving loyalty to the school and their commitment. Lois and Ian  

Rutter for their support and making All Saints available at a moment’s 

notice! The South Holderness Open the Book team for bringing bible 

stories to life with so much infectious enthusiasm. Carol Biglin for     

running Toddlers at school, showing the next  generation what a fantas-

tic school we have, and for being so positive about the future. All of the 

parents, carers and wider family who have put their trust in us to     

educate their children. I can honestly say that the school now, thanks to 

everyone’s hard work and commitment, is in a strong position to continue 

to  flourish and grow. I have had the best time I have ever had at the 

seaside!   All of the best for the future, Paul Goodwin. Departing Head 

of School. 

SKEALS                                                                                         

I can now confirm that the topic for this year’s Gas Companies 

Calendar is ’Wildlife’. Please note the following:                             

. The images to be sent to Diane Horncastle as a Jpeg file in   

landscape format or printed images can be sent to 6 Westfield 

Close, Easington, these will be copied and returned.                                                                          

. Please put your name with the image. (These will not be on show 

at the time of selecting photographs for the calendar).                  

. Give the image a title.                                                                              

. The deadline for the images is 1st October. To be taken locally, 

they don't have to have been taken this year but recently. A  

seasonal connection would be helpful but not essential.   

The Launch of our newest Publication Philip Loten, Taxidermist 

will be Sat. 24th August in All Saints’ Church at 11pm., there will 

be a small display on this subject and in addition display boards   

with new research covering the History of The Local Public 

Houses to compliment this years Calendar.  Please come along and 

support your local history group. Refreshments. The display will 

be open over the weekend with the exception of Sunday morning.                            
              Di H   

EAST END CANCER SUPPORT                                                                                                                                   
Just a thank you for everyone who took part or sponsored and donated 

to the “Welwick Two Wheelers Bike Ride” on Good  Friday 19th April. 

The total amount raised was a fabulous £5,500.  £2750 was donated 

to East End Cancer Relief Fund for the Cancer Centre at Castle Hill, 

£2750 was donated to the Heart Unit at Castle Hill.  Thanks again to all 

it was a brilliant day and an excellent turn out for this enjoyable annual 

event.                  Mary Brisby 

LOCAL EVENTS DIARY                                                 
(In the Community Hall unless otherwise stated)                                                                                                                                 

AUGUST                                                                                                                   
Sat.10th.9.30am. Football Club Coffee 

Morning and                                        

12.am. Skeffling Scarecrow Hunt. 

See article.                                               

And 2pm.Welwick Produce Show                                                                            

Fri. 9th. 7.30pm. Boomer McLennan at 

Westmere (last month’s n/l for details)                                                                          

Sat.17th.9.30am.Abbies Fund Coffee 

Morning and                                               

1pm. Youth Club Summer Fayre and    

Bogey Race. See article.                                       

Sat.24th.9.30am.All Saints’ Church 

Coffee Morning                                                  

Sat.31st.9.30am. VE Day Celebrations                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

SEPTEMBER                          

Mon.2nd.7pm. Easington Parish Council 

meeting.                                                                              

Sat.7th.9.30am. Lifestyle Coffee 

Morning                                                                                                                                   

Sat.14th.9.30am. Easington Youth Club 

Coffee Morning.                                                                               

Sat.28th.9.30am.Macmillan Support 

Coffee Morning                                                                                                        

EVERGREENS                      
On Wednesday 14th August bring the kids 

along to a Beetle Drive and Quiz in the   

Community Hall. Cream tea provided. £2.00 

per person. 2.00-4.00pm. Wednesday crafts 

to re-start on September 18th.                                                                                         

MESSAGE FROM JOAN            

Joan Briglin would like to say a big thank 

to all who made her 80th birthday     

special, the fabulous afternoon tea 

party and all who participated in putting 

her forward for the British Citizens 

Award (BCAc) for her work in the    

Community,  a great honour. 

Joan went to London to receive the award 

which is given to recognise exceptional         

individuals who work tirelessly and selflessly 

to make a positive impact on society. Joan 

has raised funds over many years for local 

organisations and many other charities,  

helping out with numerous Church and Village 

events along the way. Joan was  accompanied 

by Helen Jacobs and had a wonderful time 

including a trip on the London Eye. Well Done 

and thank you Joan. 
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Pattern for all services is 9.30am. every Sunday with some rare 

exceptions.  The Methodist Service is the first Sunday of the 

month.                       Lois                                                               

SKEFFLING NEWS                                              

We can at last report that we have received our Defibrillator. 

It has been installed on the front of the Village Hall. The Help 

for Health Charity via The Smile Foundation which runs in      

conjunction with Graham Stuarts CADEY Campaign match 

funded the amount we have raised so we are pleased to report 

that after installation we shall have a small amount left over 

which we are putting towards the upgrade of our Playground.  

Thank you to everyone who has helped raise these funds.                       

We are holding a Scarecrow Hunt on the 10th August starting at 

12pm with Bacon Sandwiches to set you on your way, then back 

to the hall for a Tombola & Tea & Cake. We hope you can join us 

and help raise money for the Yorkshire Air Ambulance.                                                    

The our next event is on Friday 6th September, an evening with 

the Pub Lads and special guests Briggs & Stratton (Billy & 

Brim)!!! Tickets will be on sale shortly, there will be a bar so no 

need to bring your own but you are welcome to bring a picnic.                     

       Julie Newsam         

Please note since the Post Office in Skeffling is now closed  

copies are available from Sid Rollinson.                                   

YORKSHIRE WILDLIFE TRUST                                   

Yorkshire Day at Spurn 1st August 2019 11am to 4pm. Help us 

celebrate Yorkshire Day at Spurn once again with some great 

activities for all of the family. There is so much to be proud of 

in Yorkshire but we think Spurn is well worth a look. Come and 

see what is produced in the area to help wildlife and make a 

difference.                                                                            

Bees and pollinators have such an important role for crops, 

other wildlife and us. We have two hives at Spurn producing 

‘Spurn’ honey. The bees are looked after by Chris Rees and he 

will be running a demonstration hive on Yorkshire Day at Spurn. 

Come and find out more with a chance to sample and buy some 

local honey.  Ever wondered how felt is made? Come and have a 

go and see the wonderful things made from this natural            

material.                                                                                         

There will be a chance to see and hear our new sound            

installation at the lighthouse with a preview at the Discovery 

Centre. Sarah Dew will be on hand to explain her work and how 

it will develop over the next three months.                                                  

Book onto the Safari at 12 noon to be the first to experience 

the sound installation at Spurn Lighthouse. Julia Lewis will be 

here demonstrating her skills as a   pyrographer (wood burning 

art) and you have a chance to purchase her beautiful creations. 

There will be demonstrations of Opticron binoculars, nature 

walks and craft activities available throughout the day too.  

Overall a fantastic day out for all of the family.                                   

Andy Mason                                                                                  

NEW-NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME -EASINGTON                        

Contact Robert Wilson 650224 or Jacquie Lane 650344. 

Robert and Jacquie will attend the Coffee Morning on the 

10th August along with the Community Police team to give 

out stickers and information and answer your questions. 

Robert is setting up a website so that information will be in 

the next newsletter. 

Our thanks go to Gassco for printing the newsletter                                                                                                                                                      
The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes 

only.  Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and   

complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no 

warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness of the  

information or links       

                                                        

 

 

                                                              

                     

 

EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB                          
Once again a massive thank you to everyone who                

contributed to our Coffee Morning on 20/7, we managed 

to raise a fantastic £219.00.                                             

17th August Summer Fayre and Bogie Race.           

Please enter the Bogie Race, this used to be a really   

popular event and we are hoping to have plenty of entries, 

the cost is £5.00 per team, and we look forward to seeing 

your creations, Young and Old the more the merrier.    

Register at 12.30 for 1pm. Start.  For the Summer 

Fayre we have the usual Tombola, Raffle (£100 First Prize 

tickets on sale now, see any Committee Member), Cake 

Stall, Tea/Coffee, Wine Water, Games, Cake Stall, Crafts, 

Birds of Prey, and of course the Barbecue.  We just need 

the lovely weather to continue and it will be a fantastic 

fun day.  If anyone has any unwanted gifts or donations 

that they wish to make towards the Raffle or Tombola 

please could they contact me, 650447, email                   

kimdalton0159@gmail.com, or message us on our Facebook 

Page, Easington Youth Club.                                           

Thank you as always for your continued support. If anyone 

wants to be more involved in enhancing the facilities for 

our Young People, please contact any member of the       

committee.                    Kim Dalton Secretary 

FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY                                                       

Our work draws to close for this academic year and what a 

successful year it has been!  We have purchased 20 

Chromebooks, software and storage case; replaced the full 

school reading scheme;   building materials to extend the 

Early Years sandpit;  large construction building blocks for 

Early Years; storage shed for play equipment; walkie   

talkies for use within the school and grounds; mathematics 

resources and are hoping to purchase two sofas for the 

new library area.  Additionally, all children received an 

Easter Egg and attended the annual pantomime trip.  Over 

£8,000 has been spent.  Finally, we welcome to the team 

Claire Swain, Carly Jones and Amber Richards.  We look 

forward to raising more money together, having fun and   

creating memories for the children of our village and   

surrounding area. Thank you.                                       

             Kathryn Rogers and Kerry Fletcher 

CHURCH NEWS                                       
We have enjoyed some really special services recently, 

with two baptisms in cafe church, then a service at 

Welwick on the 30th June where we said goodbye to Rev 

Carol with a superb lunch in the village hall afterwards. 

Then on  14th July we had a confirmation service at 

Ottringham in which Bishop Alison baptised two adults and 

confirmed six people from our group of churches. Two  

reminders- firstly don't forget that the church is open 

for visitors during the summer holidays and volunteers are 

needed to host this, or just to go in and keep the volun-

teers company and enjoy the peace and quiet. Secondly - 

we offer prayer for healing on a regular basis, so let us 

know if you have a relative or friend who needs this. 

Thursday morning at 11am is a quiet time if you wish to 

come along personally.                                                      

Are you new to the village? Chancel Cafe Communion on 

the 3rd Sunday of the month is an informal breakfast  

service and a good place to get to know people. The       

mailto:kimdalton0159@gmail.com

